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Oxford Utd new stadium proposal
Oxfordshire County Council’s cabinet has received updates on proposals for an Oxford United stadium near Kidlington – including a summary of stakeholder engagement so far and plans for more public engagement in June and July.   Subject to receiving sufficient detailed information from the club, this timetable should allow the cabinet to make a final decision in September on whether or not to lease or sell the land to the club for the development of a stadium.
The proposal is for the stadium to be located on council-owned land, known as “the Triangle” located east of Frieze Way and south of the Kidlington roundabout.
New parking restrictions at Pettiwell, Garsington (by Greenwoods garage).
New parking restrictions were approved by the Cabinet Member last year.
 Lining works are planned for w/c 12 June, and so as there are often vehicles parked here, a temporary parking restriction has also been arranged to enable the line painters to ‘fill the gap’ in the lines without obstruction by vehicles.
 
Works on A4074 Southbound (from Golden Balls), night of 16th June
The Temporary Traffic Restriction order -T11925 only covers the Southbound works, as officers are awaiting for the Northbound TTRO in due course.
 
To facilitate the works, a full road closure will be required. Due to the location and classification of the A4074, OCC will be required to carry works out at night, between the hours of 20:00 and 05:00. We’ve been assured that they will finish within the stated hours and plan a return visit at a later date if required.

A separate closure planned for Grenoble Rd tonight (5th June) for water mains maintenance has been cancelled.
HIF1 planning application: 
The plans for the road(s) and bridge linking the A34 Milton interchange to Golden Balls roundabout are now scheduled to come to the OCC planning and regulation committee at the end of the month. 2 days have been set aside for this meeting, on 26th and 27th June at County Hall.
Councillor priority fund. 
A reminder that this is now live, and the application details can be found here:  www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/councillorpriorityfund
Schools transport: at the most recent cabinet meeting, most of the scrutiny recommendations to improve the OCC schools transport policy were accepted, and the Leader committed to making sure solutions are found for any children who don’t get a bus place via the Spare Seats scheme to travel to their chosen school.
And finally… best-selling crime author comes to Abingdon library  
The Oxford-based author of the Sunday Times bestselling ‘DI Fawley’ crime series, Cara Hunter, will be coming to Abingdon Library to talk about her new novel ‘Murder in the Family’ on 13th July. https://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cara-hunter-abingdon-library/
